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The CFO went through his report to Members on how the Development Fund monies
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2016/17 group budget included provision for investing in a Development Fund of £0.5m.
He reminded members that the principle of a ‘Development Fund” was to facilitate
innovation, drive change and enable improved performance. He said the fund was
described in the budgeting process as creating the ability ‘to invest in both the creation
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processes’.

The CFO said that one of the reasons spend had been limited in the past was due to
there being neither the criteria for committing investment nor a clearly documented
process for approval.

. Enﬁﬁ 'P?‘J‘ En.ll'-‘.rm -rm.l-‘.fh‘-.mu-l‘nmi.ru‘d Cénbuim 2an nbbhn zad

.

J T

of April 2017. It was accepted the development fund was not a contingency fund and
needed to be for something special and value.
Members noted the helpful report
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mid year attendance. Overall Board attendance was noted a ‘good’ but currently at 72%
therefore below the set target of 80%. Committee attendance varied but was also (in
some cases) below it's 75% target figure.

Members considered, in the light of the change to the Carver model, with all the recent

change to committee structures that, it may be useful to set the percentage attendance
figure at 75% for both Board and committee meetings, at this time.




MINUTE ACTION
NO.

The CFO detailed the proposal for the 2017/18 surplus of £1m. Members felt

this may need more consideration with a view to not being over optimistic and

would review it again in July at the Board meeting.

Members noted the report and that it would be on the next Board agenda ACTION

for approval. CEOQICFO
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22nd March 2017. The Minutes were noted.

10
The Clerk advised members that the Corporation Seal had already been used on three
documents and that ratification of that use was now sought.

W‘i I-‘-“p.‘ ganian Al hio rldlbhae doc nenabe im —cmebicw bathe 3 oo s 7 ' .
| S S
—y

! Vi

were aware of the other document - a Disclosure Agreement.
Members unanimously ratified the use of the Seal in the above three matters.

11
Member were pleased to complete an evaluation of the meeting showing where they
had added value and made appropriate challenge.

12
No other business was raised

13

The next meetings were noted as:-
Board Meeting 10th July 2017
Board Meeting 16th October 2017
Board Meeting 11th December 2017
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